Scottish Local Government Pension Scheme Advisory Group
Minute of Meeting on 29 January 2020

In attendance
[bookmark: _GoBack]Andy Thomson, Cllr Jim Goodfellow, Cllr Alasdair Rankin, Cllr David Parker, Cllr Simon Mountford, Simon Watson, Stephen Smellie, Brian Robertson, Bryan Smail, Stewart Clanachan, Bruce Miller, Laura Colliss, Tracey Russell, Iain Coltman, Richard McIndoe, Jonathan Sharma, Kathy Cameron, Catherine McFadyen
Rachel Bond, Sam Lusty - Byhiras
Welcome and Apologies

Apologies received from Vicki Bibby, Dr Davena Rankin, Brian Strathie.  It was noted that the SAB has a new Employers side representative from the 3rd sector, being Lynne Robertson of INSPIRE.   However, the SAB had been advised that she was also unable to attend this meeting.

Transparency Online Data Portal – Presentation from BYRHAS

Simon Watson gave a brief introduction to speakers from Byhiras.  Sam Lusty and Rachel Bond both spoke to this item and the presentation provided further details on the transparency portal which has been previously discussed by the SAB.  

It was noted that the England & Wales SAB has commissioned the Transparency Portal work and that all Scottish Funds have received a presentation.  Further sessions would be undertaken to demonstrate the system.  It was further noted that CIPFA are looking at this with regard to Fund reporting guidelines.

The SAB agreed that a paper would be brought back to clarify the SAB’s role in oversight of this work and how this could be put to good use.

Conflict of Interest Declarations

No conflicts of interest were reported.

Minute of Last Meeting and Matters Arising 

The Minute was agreed without comment.  It was noted that Matters Arising would be covered by the items on the Agenda.

Role of Advisers follow up paper 

Advisers were asked to withdraw for the SAB discussion on this report. 

Following substantial discussion, members agreed the framework outlined in the report.  It was further agreed that Richard McIndoe would remain as an adviser and that the three remaining Fund advisers would be asked to submit a CV, which would allow members to select which Fund adviser should attend SAB meetings alongside Richard.  
It was also agreed that the two remaining advisers would serve as substitutes, should officers be unable to attend.  

All other advisers will remain, until such times as they step down from the role.  All will have the capacity to offer substitutes if unable to attend meetings.  

It was noted that the SAB might wish to consider seeking a legal adviser, however it was not clear whether this would incur a cost to the SAB.  

Finally, it was agreed that the Employees side should consider seeking an adviser, to participate in the work of the SAB. 

Structure Review – Scoping Update 

SAB members considered a report that set out progress to date on the work that has been done so far by the officer Review Group, to develop a specification for further consultation on the 4 elements previously addressed in the Structure Review.  Members noted the work carried out and that the draft specification outlined, had progressed further than had been anticipated.  There was discussion on how many of the 4 options should be considered in further consultation.  Members were reminded that SG Ministers had asked that pooling be looked at as well has what was going on in England and Wales.  

There was also discussion about the procurement process in going out to the market to secure interest in what will be a substantial piece of work with a lengthy timescale, coming at a significant cost for the SAB.  

It was agreed that the joint secretaries would do further work on the tender document, including firming up on the procurement route and a paper would come back to the next SAB meeting in March.  It was noted that the SAB would write to the Scottish Government, before going out to formal tender.

There was also reference to the Pensions Institute findings regarding investment and multi fund employers.  It was noted that remedies already exist in regulations for multi fund employers. Any employer wishing to consolidate should get in touch with SPPA.  On the matter of investment, it was noted the Funds cannot engineer investment opportunities – they rely on the opportunities being flagged to them.

Annual Report 2018-19 

This document sets out the work done so far to draft the Annual Report for 2018/19.  It was noted that while most of the data is available, there remain some matters still to be addressed which relate to the changes agreed by the SAB in 2018.  Advice would be sought from advisers on how best to address the remaining points.

Members also noted some of the early findings, relating to the apparent increase in non-membership of the scheme.  It was suggested that SPDS could address this issue, in relation to materials on auto enrolment, to better understand the reasons for opt out.  Advisers noted that the impact of freedom of choice on remaining in the scheme over the age of 55 may have made some impact.  

Also noted were the increasing number of fixed term appointments and their impact on retention in the scheme.  It was noted that more information on this issue may be required and the SPDS offer of help to understand the reasons for opt out after auto-enrolment would be welcomed.

Post Meeting note – following discussion with advisers it was established that there would require to be further work before finalising the outstanding items and that it would be more appropriate to include these in the Workplan for producing the 2019/20 Annual Report.  The Annual Report for 2018/19 was therefore published on the SAB website and shared with Members, advisers and pension fund contacts on 21st February.

Member Training 

Members were reminded that a draft training plan was produced by Catherine McFadyen and discussed at the last meeting.  Catherine tabled an updated draft training plan and suggested a means by which training could be undertaken.   The SAB agreed that the establishment of two training days delivered on a 6-monthly basis would be helpful.  Materials used for training could be combined in a manual, accompanied by a glossary to ensure common understanding of pensions issues.  It was also agreed that training should become a regular item on the SAB agenda.

It was agreed that the joint secretaries would follow up with advisers with regard to arranging the training days and to report back to the SAB on this.

Scheme Advisory Board Work Plan – Review of Activities 

SAB members discussed the workplan and made some suggestions linked to the item on the Structure Review, suggesting that matters relating to multi fund employers and infrastructure investment, needed to be separated out from this item.    It was noted that there are already provisions made for multi-fund employers and that employers should contact SPPA in the first instance on this matter.  Reference was also made to the work of the cessation group and the development of draft guidance.  It was noted that a report on this work would be made to the SAB at a future date.

Financial Report (paper attached) 

There were no comments on the Financial Report.


SPPA update including Court of Appeal judgement 

SPPA spoke to a number of items of interest to the SAB, including the means by which SPPA would undertake the renewal of Members appointments to the SAB.  The other item of specific interest was the update on the Court of Appeal judgement on the McCloud case.  It was noted that the measures to be implemented elsewhere in the UK, will be addressed in a report specific to the Scottish scheme.  This will propose an underpinning which will be retrospective back to 2015 with impact until 2022.  The proposals will also have a consequence for cost cap provisions.

The SAB will be provided with sight of the proposed approach for consideration at a future meeting.
A question was also raised regarding the exit cap severance policy.  SPPA offered to send the link to the updated guidance, which is here: 
https://www.gov.scot/publications/scottish-public-finance-manual/settlement-severance-early-retirement-redundancy/settlement-agreements-severance-early-retirement-and-redundancy-terms/

LGA Pensions Post

SAB members were provided with a report on the funding of a post to be hosted by the Local Government Association’s Pension unit.  It was made clear that the both the 11 Scottish Funds and SPPA will contribute costs to pay for this post.  The post holder has been appointed and will begin work in April.  The SAB was advised that there may be opportunities for the post holder to assist with the work of the SAB in the future.

AOB

Kathy Cameron advised that this would be her final attendance at the SAB.  COSLA will identify an officer to take over the role of Joint Secretary.

Future Meeting Dates for Noting:

Wednesday 25th March 2020 (cancelled); Wednesday 24th June 2020; Wednesday 7th October 2020.




